
RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL         DATE: 1 FEBRUARY 2023  

Item 9.1 Draft Positive Ageing Policy 2023-27 

Questions from Jennifer Edge: 

1. Are there options for the community to receive hard copy material to be able to
participate in ‘have your say’. (For those who don’t have access to computers or the
internet)?

2 The disabled car spaces in Shakespeare Grove Car park, closest to the pedestrian 
crossing, public toilet and the beach have been removed. What was the reason for the 
removal and what community consultation (if any) occurred?  

Responses:  

1. Council has recently introduced a monthly newsletter that is emailed to subscribers of
Have Your Say. Members of the public who do not have access to receive this
newsletter digitally can register to receive hard copy newsletters. This can be requested
by contacting Councils assist team on 03 9209 6777. The stakeholder engagement
team can then organise for hardcopy newsletters to be sent out and reply paid
envelopes provided to participate in projects of interest to community members.

2. The disabled car space in Shakespeare Grove Car Park was temporarily removed for
the recent Melbourne Water sewer upgrade works. It has however not been re-instated
after the completion of the works. A work order has been issued to re-install the space
as soon as possible. It is expected to take 2-4 weeks to complete (anticipated for late
March, early April 2023).

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting.


